

Ambition, Altruism, Achievement

CODSALL COMMUNITY HIGH SCHOOL





Incorporating: Codsall Community High School, Bilbrook CE Middle School & Perton Middle School Executive Headteacher: Mr A Harding BA (Hons) NPQH

13th September 2023

Dear Students, Parents and Carers,

Firstly, I would like to introduce myself Mr Green, as the Head of Phase (KS3). I look forward to working with you and supporting the pupils through their journey.

For many of you in Year 7, this will be a continuation of your journey with us. I would also like to welcome those of you who have joined us this year. Transition in to KS3, a more senior year group in the school, will bring many new challenges and opportunities. During your time in KS2, you have made us very "Proud to be Perton" and we are confident that this will continue in the next two years.

Year 8, we are immensely proud of all of your achievements thus far and we cannot wait to see you thrive in your final year with us. There will be more responsibilities and opportunities for you to build leadership skills, develop confidence and gain the necessary skills required for a smooth transition to High School. Rest assured that although our expectations are now higher, all that we do will still be underpinned by a supportive pastoral system that will guide you through any tricky patches.

Meet the Team:



Codsall Community High School

Elliotts Lane, Codsall, Staffordshire WV8 1PQ Tel 01902 907560 • E-mail office@cc-hs.com www.cc-hs.com

Bilbrook CE Middle School

Bilbrook Road, Codsall, Staffordshire, WV8 1EU Tel 01902 840910 • E-mail office@bilbrook.staffs.sch.uk www.bilbrookmiddle.com



Gainsborough Drive, Perton, Staffordshire, WV6 7NR Tel 01902 758244 • E-mail office@perton-middle.staffs.sch.uk www.pertonmiddle.com



















Year 7 Tutors:



Mrs Edwards med@sslp.uk



Mrs Charlesworth aca@sslp.uk



Miss Cowern eco@sslp.uk

Year 8 Tutors:



Mrs Wakeman rwa@sslp.uk



Mr Duggal

mdu@sslp.uk

Mrs Shaw rsh@sslp.uk



Mr Pritchard rpr@sslp.uk



Mrs Pawar mpa@sslp.uk



ebr@sslp.uk

If a student, parent or carer has any questions or concerns, then they should contact the form tutor in the first instance. They will see the students in their form twice a day in form time and will have the best understanding of their circumstances and needs. Parents and carers can contact them either by phoning reception and leaving a message or by emailing them directly. They will then contact you at the earliest opportunity.

Uniform

Years 7 and 8 are the senior year groups in school, so we look for KS3 to set the example by wearing their uniform correctly. It is always a pleasure seeing how smart they look in their blazers and we hope that they will wear them with pride. We encourage you to check on the school website to ensure that your child has the correct uniform. We also have a 'Swap Shop' operating in school where clean uniform and equipment can be borrowed for the day. Should you have any difficulties supplying your child with the correct uniform, then please contact me via email at: ggr@sslp.uk

Behaviour

The behaviour here at Perton Middle School is very good and we pride ourselves on our high standards and expectations. Our behavioural and pastoral systems allow us to hold our pupils and their safety at the core of everything that we do. There may be occasions where we must contact home regarding behavioural concerns and we appreciate your support.

Should you have any concerns, we recommend that you seek answers from staff in school. It might be reassuring to discuss matters with other parents, but we would ask that this is not done on social media. Our ethos is that we work together for the best outcomes for the children.

I am honoured to support you and your child in the upcoming year and I am confident that, by working together, we will ensure that your child will thrive here at Perton Middle School.

Best Wishes

Mr Green

Head of Phase (KS3)